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Principal’s Message 

École Capitol Hill  Newsletter #7 

 

February, 2019 

Dear Parents, 

We would like to welcome two new staff members to Capitol Hill.  Ms. Gurleen Billing has 
joined our Alternate Behaviour Program as an Educational Assistant and Ms. Satwant 
Chane  is an Educational Assistant in our regular English program.   We welcome them 
both to our school community. 

We have formed a Traffic/Parking Committee at our school.  This committee is comprised 
of three parent volunteers as well as myself and Mrs. Arrmstrong.  The parent members of 
the committee are: Heidi Cogan, Shapi Rashidi Harsini, and Clayton Harbour.  This com-
mittee has met several times over this second term. We have discussed some short term 
goals, one of which is the parking issue around our school especially at drop-off time in the 
mornings and pick-up times at the end of the school day.  In order to get a better picture of  
our parent community and how your children are getting to school each day, we have de-
veloped a parent survey .  We have consulted with our school PAC with this survey and it 
will be out via our school listserve in the coming week.  This will be an online survey that 
can be completed in a very short period of time.  If you do not have access to a computer 
or other technology to complete the survey online (Survey Monkey), we will have paper 
copies available at the office.   We have also started a consultation with the City of Burna-
by to look at the parking regulations  on our surrounding streets.  The committee will also 
look at long term recommendations to help alleviate the traffic and parking issues at our 
school.  I would like to extend my gratitude  to our committee members for their efforts 
thus far. 

Spring Break is just around the corner, and our last day of classes will be Friday, March 
15th.  We will return back to school on Monday, April 1st.  Second term report cards will be 
issued to students on Friday, March 15th. 

Our grade 6 and 7 boys and girls have had the opportunity to join our Capitol Hill school 
Basketball teams.  We have just finished our season with both of our teams participating 
at a Playday hosted by Burnaby North Secondary.  I would like to thank our staff (Ms. Sew-
ell, Mr. Canuel and Mrs. Armstrong) and parent volunteer (Mr. Sandy Morton) who have 
spent their time  teaching the game of basketball to our players.   

Capitol Hill School is truly a fabulous place to be.  Thank you to all 
in ensuring that we work together for the success of our children!  
I hope you all have a fabulous and safe Spring Break! 

 
Wally Kanno  
Principal 
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Hornet Basketball Update 

Both of our Grade 6/7 Boys’ and Girls’  Basketball teams have had fantastic seasons.  
Both teams practiced twice a week and had weekly afterschool games against other 
schools in the North Burnaby zone.  The season ended with Playdays hosted at Burnaby 
North Secondary School for our boys and Cariboo Secondary School for our girls’ team.  Our 
student athletes displayed fabulous sportsmanship throughout the season and we saw amazing growth 
in their individual skills and their team play.  We would like to thank Ms. Sewell and Mr. Canuel  for coaching 
the  boys’ team and Mrs. Armstrong and Mr. Kanno for coaching the girls’ team.  We would also like to thank 
Mr. Sandy Morton  who volunteered his time to help coach our girls’ team.  Thanks to our parent volunteers 
who helped to drive our players to afterschool games hosted at other schools in our zone.   

We would like to recognize the following students for participating on our Basketball Teams: 

Grade 6 & 7 Girls: 

Maya  Jocelyn Z  Michelle  Kayla  Kiana  Mabell Daphne H. 

Alina  Rachel  Daphne L.  Nina  Vivian Eadon Alanna 

Sophia Tasha 

 Grade 6 & 7 Boys: 

Devon Domenic Kaden Evan  Mark  Roy  Caua  Matthew 

Kirby  Ali  Owen Aryan Kobe  Sepehr Rodin  Aydin 

Nolan  

PAC NEWS 

The next PAC Meeting is 
scheduled for Wednes-
day, March 13th at 
6:30pm in the Library.   

Please mark your calendars: 

Spring Break is from  

Monday, March 18th to 

Friday, March 29th.  

Report Cards will be distributed on 

Friday, March 15th.  If you have any 

questions or concerns, please contact 

the classroom teacher via email.  

Please note:  email responses will 

most likely occur after spring break. 

SCHOOL SPIRIT 

DAY:  THE 90’S 

On Wednesday, 

March 13th show 

your school spirit and come dressed fully 

in 90’s attire!  Totally Rad! 

Traffic and Parking Committee 
We have formed a Traffic/Parking Committee comprised of three parent volunteers as well as myself and Mrs. Arrmstrong.  
The parent members of the committee are: Heidi Cogan, Shapi Rashidi Harsini, and Clayton Harbour.  Please keep an eye 
out for an Online Survey (Survey Monkey) coming out via Listserve in the coming week.   







The Spring Session for Balloholic youth 
basketball kicks off April 15 and regis-

tration has been open since 
February. We are happy to 
add a new varsity spring 

league for boys at Burnaby 
North Secondary this year.   
Please check the website for 
further details on the Spring 

programs and to register 
online: https://

www.balloholic.com/spring-
session   or email us 

at info@balloholic.com  with 
any questions you may 

have. 
 

Balloholic provides classes 
for students in a fun envi-
ronment for all skill levels 

from 5 years old to grade 9 
in a year round program. 

Our coaches are trained and 
students learn the FUNda-
mentals of basketball in a 
modified games format. 

Classes are located through-
out Burnaby in elementary 
and secondary schools. The 
program is designed to fol-

low the LTAD model for 
sport in Canada.   

https://www.balloholic.com/spring-session
https://www.balloholic.com/spring-session
https://www.balloholic.com/spring-session
mailto:info@balloholic.com
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March 2019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

1 2 

3 4 

 

Math Club  

3-4pm 

5 6 7 

Gr. 7’s to 

Burnaby 

North 

8 9 

10 

  

11 

 

Math Club  

3-4pm 

12 

Primary Day 

of Music:  

Gr.2 & 3 at 

Confedera-

tion Park 

(am) 

13 

90’s Spirit 

Day 

  

PAC Meeting:  

6:30pm in 

the Library 

14 

March Month 

End 

Assembly:  

11am 

15 

Report Cards 

Distributed 

  

Last Day  

before 

Spring Break 

16 

17 

  

18 

 

19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 

 

26 27 28 29 30 

31 


